

November Meeting Highlights


Nineteen Waterways members & guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the October 12th luncheon meeting.  CDR Wyman Briggs introduced guest Bob Winters from the Department of Homeland Security Protective Services. 
Coast Guard News
CDR Wyman Briggs highlighted the following issues: 

· The Waterways Association of Pittsburgh received a letter of thanks from the Coast Guard Mutual Assistance for their recent donation to those Coast Guard individuals affected by Hurricane Katrina.  CDR Briggs also expressed his appreciation for the generous donation to this organization.  He also recognized ENS Sara Stuart for leading the contingent to New Orleans and the exceptional job performed.

· CDR Briggs introduced guest, Bob Winters of the Department of Homeland Security.  Bob’s primary responsibility is infrastructure protection through western Pennsylvania.  Bob would welcome invitations to visit local companies to learn more about the industry.  Anyone interested in having Bob Winters to their facility should contact the Coast Guard Office.

· Appreciation of the Hannibal Lock effort was expressed.  The Waterways partnership with the Corp in handling complex prioritization issues was complimented.

· During the recent high wind, one barge breakaway occurred at a local power plant facility.  A reminder was issued by the Coast Guard that there are many factors contribute to breakaways not just high water.  Vigilance and preventative measures are strongly encouraged.

Army Corps of Engineers

Richard Lockwood presented the attached report to the membership. (See Attach1)

Final repairs on the Hannibal Lock & Dam should be completed by November 15, 2005.  The Corp is currently reviewing the Cumberland and Pike Island Locks because of the identical gate design as Hannibal.
National Weather Service

William Drzal presented the attached report.  (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
   Mary Ann Bucci reported the following:
· The Port of Pittsburgh Commission and the Philadelphia Regional Port Authority will host a Buffet Breakfast on Thursday, March 16, 2006, to coincide with the Traffic Club of Pittsburgh’s Annual Dinner.  This event will replace the PPC’s annual Luncheon Seminar.  All Waterway members will be invited to attend the event.

· The Port is currently tracking tonnage via the Corp’s Omni System.  Dick Ehringer recommended that the Port work with the Corp in updating barge minimums.  The new barge designs are increasing the tonnage and current stated minimums are outdated.  This would lead to understated tonnage figures.

NOTE:  This information was made available following the meeting:

· The 2006 appropriations of the USACE’ budget were announced.  The following figures pertain to the projects in our district.
1. $1.27 million for a study to be conducted for Emsworth, 
Dashield, and Montgomery.

2. $50.8 million for the Lower Mon Project.
3. $15 million for emergency maintenance at Emsworth.
Navigation Committee Report
Dick Ehringer reported that the main priority has been the Hannibal Lock & Dam shutdown.  There are currently 28 boats waiting to lock through today.  At this point, every boat is at a priority status.  Dick commended the Hannibal Lock crew for their excellent assistance during this emergency river closure.

Deane Orr expressed concern that replacement gates are not readily available and maintenance funding has been removed from the Corp budget.  If a gate needs to be replaced, it would take six months to have the gate manufactured and additional time for installation. The shut-down of Hannibal would provide an excellent opportunity to capture industry costs associated with the closure.  This should be summarized and provided to local representatives in order to stress the volatile condition and impact to commodity transportation currently exists on the tri-state’s rivers.

Legislative Committee Report

Deane Orr had nothing additional to report under this item.
Other Meeting Comments


With no other business to discuss, the meeting was concluded.
December Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for December 14th at the Chartiers Country Club. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, December 8th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting. 
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
December 14, 2005 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:

  Menu:
Seasonal Fresh Fruit Cup


Roast Tom Turkey w/natural pan gravy



Home-Style Mashed Potatoes w/gravy



Apple Crisp w/Vanilla Ice Cream
  Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, December 8th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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